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 Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Dear Parents









Friday 9th  May 2014
I am delighted to be able to announce that we have appointed 2 new personnel to join our team here at St Maddern’s.  On Friday Mrs Heather Pritchard was appointed as school administrator and will begin here on the 2nd June.  She worked here in a temporary capacity some years ago.  Mrs Thomas has kindly agreed to assist in helping Mrs Pritchard to settle into her post and will be here until middle of June which is great news.   In addition, Miss Kate Ruddle has been appointed as a class teacher and will commence her post in September.  As a newly qualified teacher, she has much to bring the school.  Miss Ruddle has a keen enthusiasm for sport and the outdoors, including forest schools, sailing and yoga.  She is also a fluent French and Spanish speaker.  She will be coming into school nearer the end of term on Fridays so that she can get to know the children and to ensure a smooth transition between old and new staff.  We look forward to welcoming them both to our school community.
Clubs have got off to a great start this term.  Newspaper club were busy with Miss Payne on Tuesday.   I was very impressed with the quality of our quick cricket team….who demonstrated some excellent fielding skills under the watchful eye of Mr Ballat, our student teacher here at the moment.  He has done a great job over the past few weeks and the children have really benefitted from his hard work in the school.
Please note clay club  and brass club will be on next week.

SATS will be taking place from Monday to Thursday morning next week.

The children will be participating in Wall music festival next Wednesday afternoon.  Any parents who would like to come along to support would be most welcome.  We will be performing at 1.15 ish!!!
Today children participated in the second week of our Art’s Award morning at Mounts Bay.  The children participated in an interesting photography session with Miss Tooby. Another exciting morning of learning for our children.  It was good to see how some of the skills learnt in photography club were extended further through this morning.
Well done to all those children who participated in the Jacobean Maypole dancing at the cricket club. They were great and the hopping and skipping required.  It certainly was a great event. Thanks goes to Helen Musser who helped us learn our dances and to Chris who constructed the fabulous Maypoles which we danced around.
Advance notice

Parents are very welcome to come into school on Tuesday May 20th 1.30- 3pm to see what the children have been doing as part of the Prederi (Cornish word meaning to think about or reflect upon).  In the morning the children will be taking part in a number of activities which will give them the opportunity to reflect on faith and spirituality in fun, interactive and thought provoking ways about various aspects of life: giving thanks, saying sorry, forgiving others, letting go of bad feelings, thinking about others who are less fortunate in this country and across the world asking big questions, belonging together, and so much more.  We hope to run the day outside in our fantastic school grounds.  Parents and teachers from other schools are invited to come along in the afternoon for some time of reflection and to see what kind of things the children got up to in the morning.
Thanks for the 2 donations of seeds which we have received this week.  If anyone has any more plants or seeds they would like to donate we would grateful.  We are looking forward to be able to grow crops that we can use in a cooking  and eating afternoon later on this term!!

Clubs 

Monday         -  Brass (Mr. Sturges)
Tuesday        -  craft club (Lunchtime – Mrs. Miles) newspaper club – Miss Payne (after school)
 Wednesday  -  pottery club – Miss Pearce
Thursday       -  cricket club – Mr. Ballatt/Mr. Sturges
Please sign the form below indicating which clubs your child would like to participate in.

Headteachers Award
Star readers
Helen Pearce

Headteacher
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